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Coming Soon: Health Accounts 

Since 2012, the 
Health Insurance 
(Health Service 
Providers and In-
surers) (Claims) 
Regulations has 
identified the data 
required for insur-
ance claims. In 
particular, the leg-
islation requires 
that health profes-
sionals provide the 
diagnostic code on 
claims and requisi-
tion forms, along 
with other data 
such as the place of service, 
patient’s name, etc.  
 For claims submis-
sion, this information not 
only allows the insurer to 
process the claim correctly, 
it allows the health system 
to better track the condi-
tions for which patients are 

being treated. This will ena-
ble better health system 
planning.  
 For referrals, this 
information helps the pro-
vider to correctly test the 
patient and enables them to 
bill the insurer for the work. 
Referrals can be for both 

diagnostic imaging 
and for laboratory 
testing; including any 
necessary pre-
operating tests. Not 
including the diagno-
sis code may lead to 
improper testing or 
non-payment.  
Nobody wants to 
inconvenience pa-
tients or delay care 
however, if a provid-
er is unable to deter-
mine the diagnosis 
code or an insurer 
does not receive the 

required data, referrals and 
claims may be denied. Moni-
toring to date indicates good 
levels of cooperation, with 
approximately 80% of requisi-
tions including a diagnostic 
code. We look forward to 
reaching 100% to avoid delays 
in care or payment.  

Diagnostic Codes—Reaching 100% 
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Technology:  the Ministry has 
prioritized legislation to ena-
ble Health Technology Re-
views (HTRs).  Amendments 
will be made to BHeC’s Act 
and the Public Health Act to 
require permission for entry 
of high risk medical equip-
ment into the health sys-
tem.  The intent is to protect 
the public and enable better 
health system planning.   
 
Professionals:  Legislation is 
being developed to allow 
professional registration for 

social workers, counsellors, 
acupuncturists, chiropractors, 
massage therapists and natur-
opaths.  
 
Whistleblowing:  the Minis-
tries of Home Affairs and 
Health are collaborating to 
allow employees to make pro-
tected disclosures of infor-
mation to BHeC.   

“Achieving a quality, equitable and sustainable health system” 

Outreach 
At this time of year there is al-
ways a lot going on. Every year 
we contend with storm interrup-
tions, but this time we know eve-
ryone’s busy taking precautions 
to stay safe as Gonzalo approach-
es. Let us applaud the army of 
health professionals that will be 
working and on-call while the 
majority of the Island huddles 
down. We thank you! But, hope-
fully, we’ll return to business as 
usual next week as there will be 
much to do in our sector. There 
are a number of issues that we 
want to discuss with all stake-
holders and will be conducting a 
series of communication and 
consultation meetings. Among 
the issues are clinical guidelines 
and standard health benefit 
changes under consideration. We 
look forward to the dialogue. 

Contact us on 292-6420 or 

healthcouncil@bhec.bm 

Visit our web site at 
www.bhec.bm for all our         
publications and updates. 

Transparency for Employees 
BHeC is exploring mechanisms to 
post on our web site the names 
of employers with inactive health 
insurance policies. Publication 
will improve transparency and 
ensure employees know the sta-
tus of their policies, particularly 
when premium is deducted from 
their pay.  


